Petition No. 581

East Haddam, Connecticut

AT&T Proposal to Use Existing Silos as a Telecommunications Facility

September 25, 2002

On September 13, 2002, Connecticut Siting Council member Philip Ashton and Council staff members Derek Phelps and David Martin met representatives of AT&T including Chris Fisher, Ron Clark, and Joanne Desjardins for a field review of this petition in the Town of East Haddam. AT&T is petitioning the Council for a determination that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need would be required to mount telecommunications antennas on existing silos that are no longer used for agriculture purposes. The silos are located at the Ballek’s Garden Center, 91 Maple Avenue, East Haddam.

AT&T proposes to install six panel antennas at the top of the silos at an approximate centerline height of 47’. The antennas would not extend above the domed top of the silos’ existing height. Ground equipment would be installed on a concrete pad that would be enclosed within a wooden fence. The pad would be located between the silos and a Garden Center building. In this location, the equipment cabinets would have a negligible visual presence.

The area surrounding Ballek’s Garden Center is very rural. There are a few houses within sight of the silos and the East Haddam Volunteer Fire Department is located nearby. The predicted cumulative worst-case radio frequency power density at the base of the tower would be approximately 16 percent of the FCC standard for maximum permissible exposure for uncontrolled environments. As presented, the proposed modifications would have a very low visibility and would have no adverse environmental impact

Much of the conversation during the field review centered on whether or not this proposal was a modification subject to the Council’s jurisdiction. It is AT&T’s position that since the silos no longer have a specific “use,” mounting telecommunications antennas on them would effectively convert the silos into a “tower facility,” and, therefore, they should come under the Council’s jurisdiction. It is very conceivable that similar situations, where unused structures may be used as antenna platforms by telecommunications carriers, will be presented to the Council in the future. Staff recommends assuming jurisdiction for this petition in order to establish a clear precedent for such circumstances.
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